
 
 
April 4, 2014 
 
Attention:  Mazda Sales & Service Managers 
 
Subject:  Stop Delivery for Upcoming Safety and Emission Recall 7414D – 2014 Mazda6 Fuel in 
Canister 
 
On April 3, 2014, Mazda Motor Corporation filed a safety defect report with the National 
Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) to address a concern with certain 2014 Mazda6 
vehicles produced from October 25, 2012 through May 9, 2013.  Mazda has assigned recall 
number 7414D to this campaign. 
 
Action Required: 
Beginning today, April 4, 2014, certain 2014 Mazda6 vehicles in the VIN range below in 
your inventory must not be delivered to customers until the recall repair is completed. 
Recall repair instructions and special tools required for this repair will be provided to 
dealers in mid-April. Once the affected vehicles in dealer inventory have been repaired, 
retail delivery may resume. 
 
SUBJECT VEHICLES 

Model VIN Range Build Date Range 

2014 Mazda6  October 25, 2012 through May 9, 2013 JM1 GJ1*** E1 100027 – 123727 

 
On certain 2014 Mazda6 vehicles, it is possible that they can be refueled beyond the rated fuel 
tank capacity. If it occurs, followed by a large temperature change, the fuel volume may expand 
beyond the remaining vapor space in the fuel tank. Under this condition, fuel may potentially 
flow into the charcoal canister which is designed to control the evaporative emissions and the 
evaporative emission performance may be diminished. Furthermore, when the expanding 
amount of fuel exceeds the capacity of the canister, fuel may potentially leak from the external 
vent.  
 
There are no reports of accidents or injuries occurring in Mazda vehicles as a result of this 
condition. 
 
If a vehicle owner is concerned about driving their vehicle before this recall is launched, please 
advise the customer that if their vehicle is subject to this recall, they will receive a notice by mail 
near the end of April.  
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this stop delivery may cause your dealership and your 
customers. Your understanding and support in carrying out this campaign are greatly 
appreciated. 

Sincerely, 
 
Ron Stettner 
Vice President, U.S. Sales Operations 
Mazda North American Operations 

 


